
Paper Petition Details 

Removal of Yellow Lines - Thirkleby Close

Slough Council Parking Department receive the petition below - to remove newly installed 
double yellow lines on left and right bends of the hammer head at Thirkleby Close, SL1 3XF.

Built in the 1960s Thirkleby Close estate is a private self managed community situated in a Cul-
de-sac which has always benefited from street parking.  On Thursday 11th October, 2018 the 
above yellow lines were installed by Slough Council. The reason given for this was, back in 
2017 early morning refuge collections were often obstructed by parked cars. However since 
then collection time has been moved forward and we believe this has now resolved the issue.

Therefore the current benefits from a 24 hour 7 day week parking restrictions are far outweigh 
by the loss of 44 meters of available overnight parking for residents.

We also take this opportunity to again request the installation of speed humps to our street for 
added protection to small children who play out on the estate.

This petition was received on 22nd October, 2018. 

This petition was passed to the Team Leader, Parking Services on 22nd October, 2018. 

This petition was responded to by the Team Leader, Parking Services on 19th November, 
2018. 

Final Results
Number of Signatures 56

Council Response 

I am writing to you in response to the above paper petition which was received on 
Monday 22nd October, 2018.

Since receiving this petition we have conducted several site visits which have shown the 
new double yellow lines to be necessary to assist with visibility and the flow of traffic at 
this location. However we have taken your comments on board and have therefore made 
the decision to continue monitoring this location for the next 2 months and as lead 
petitioner, we will write to you with the final outcome after this period has elapsed. During 
this time we will also be liaising with Ameys to ascertain if they are still having any issues 
during refuse collections.

If you have any further questions in the meantime then please do not hesitate to contact 
me. 


